R County Line Catholic Parishes
Pastoral Advisory Committee Minutes
Tuesday, June 10%™, 2025

St. Mary Dover

Present: Mike Leshok, Glen Bordak, Gina Halter, Jean Petersen, Lynn Johnsen, Jane Serdynski, Mary Jane
Anderson, Cary Madrigal, Ellen Galvan, Jackie Fonk, Larry Pileski, Vera Maalouf, Steve Erich, Sue Ludwig

Guests: Linda DeBrabander, Mark Niccolai, Dianne Funk, Donna Jaworski, Mary Kay Walsh, Cathy
Jacobs, Tom Czerniak

Meeting called to order at 7:05 pm.
Opening Prayer: Fr Hugo

Motion made by Glen Bordak to approve the May minutes, seconded by Cary Madrigal and motion
carried.

Parish Administration Report by Fr Hugo

Frthanked the council and trustees who’s term was finished for all the hard work and dedication they put
forth as KR Catholic Representatives.

Fr Hugo is looking forward to being able to rely on council, to ask for opinions and having us as his right
hand.

Director of Administration: Mike Leshok

SJB: Security concerns-Mike checked with Catholic Mutual to verify what is needed to comply, key
system change of locks. Three quotes were obtained ranging from $5,000-$30,000. Tyler Collins did a
walk through as well and gave a verbal estimate.

SJB Festival: Meeting next with the festival committee. Festival date is July 27.

Volunteer Center Update: Archdiocese and Catholic Mutual are against the idea for insurance reasons.
They suggest we don’t do it.

Staffing Update: Staff will fulfill their positions until June 30, All were encouraged to reapply. The
decision was made by a personnel committee made up by one trustee from each parish and Kris
Bernstein. Posting for available positions are on Archdiocese website and Chamber of Commerce site.

Update on Facebook codes: Changing passwords for access and to restrict access.
Other Business Updates: SFX water heater was replaced with two smaller tankless units.

SJB: The lift has passed the test! Ordering two defibrillators, waiting on Paris Fire Chief for training.



Old Business

Catholic Central High School funding request: someone will be at masses July 19th and 26" to voice their
request for the financial assistance to fund new lighting for their football field.

Our Lady of Champion field trip: At this point there is no one to organize it. Someone will need to do this if
the council wants to proceed with it.

Cathy Jacobs is getting a 4* of July float going for Union Grove parade.

Corpus Christie Procession: One mile route through the neighborhood directly west of the church. Re-
enter church for a blessing and refreshments.

New Business

Fr Hugo has been invited by Archbishop Grob to accompany him to Rome to meet the Pope and receive
his pallium. He will be gone June 26-July 5™.

Committee Reports
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SMD-

Roof is finished.

Meetings are taking place for the 2025 festival that will be held on August 10%,
Financially sound.

Marie Myer scholarships are available.

SIB-

Decline in income but still ok.

Love One Another funds for playground equipment, tuck pointing, painting and general maintenance.
SFX-

Roof is done. Getting bids for school and office roofs.

Considering closing office due to the fact its only open 4 hours a week and using as income property.
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Budget done

No numbers on festival yet.

Quotes for HVAC using LOA funds.

Plumbing issues are being looked into.

Envelopes are down.

Thank you to everyone for all the volunteer help at their festival.



Christian Formation
Mission trips to Montague, M, in Union Grove area and lastly a trip to Steubenville.

Human Concerns

Rosaries will be put in “Welcome Bags” to new Union Grove residents. There will be rosaries put on the
Pro life table at Racine County Fair.

Upcoming second collections- Veterans Outreach and Love Inc school su pply drive.
Knights of Columbus

Tootsie Roll sale July 19-21, proceeds to benefit Special Olympics.

1) Steinhoff and Chris Franco will be setting up recruitment tables.

Adult Formation: nothing to report

St. Sharbel Mission

No festival this year.

Freezer has been emptied. Healing mass is June 22" with $20 lunch to follow.
Bishop is visiting July 7" at 6pm at SJB.

Next meeting will be at SIB on July 8™ at 7pm.

Closing Prayer: Fr Joe

Reception to follow.

Respectfully submitted by Ellen Galvan



